
Dear Parents: 

 

Welcome back to the start of a new school year!  The beginning of the year is 
always an exciting time as students get to know their teachers and begin making 
connections with the students in the classroom.  It is also a very important time 
for learning classroom procedures and creating a positive climate within each 
room.   

 

Our Bulldog Banner is a monthly newsletter we send home near the end of each 
month.  The information shared will include upcoming events along with im-
portant information to know as you make plans for the coming weeks. An email 
copy of the newsletter will be sent to those who have submitted email addresses.  
We will plan to use this for our primary means of communication, but will send a 
hard copy to families who do not have an email account. 

 

We look forward to making this school year successful for you and your children.  
Please do not hesitate to call the school office or reach out to your childõs teacher 
if you have questions or concerns. 

 

Have a great Labor Day weekend, 

Randy S. Cripe 

Mr. Cripe 

Welcome Bulldogs! 

Walk -a-Thon Collections Aug. 30 - Sept. 16 

Labor Day (No School) Sept. 2 

Picture Day Sept. 5 

P.T.O.  Meeting (7 p.m.) Sept. 12 

Grade 1 MCT Eye Screening Sept. 17 

Walk ða-Thon (@ NWHS) Sept. 19 

Midterms Sent Home Sept. 20 

Scholastic Book Fair Sept. 30-Oct. 4 

Bulldog Open House (5-6:30 p.m.) 
Book Fair Family Night 

Oct. 3 
 

Dates to Remember 
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Nappanee Elementary School 

755 East Van Buren Street 

Nappanee, IN  46550 

 

Phone:  574-773-7421 

Fax:  574-773-2199 

Website:  www.wanee.org/nes 

 

Visit our  

Facebook page 

Our Mission: 
 

Lead with Strength. 

Live with Integrity. 

Learn with Perseverance. 

Leave with Confidence. 

August 30, 2019 

http://www.wanee.org/nes
https://www.facebook.com/nesbulldogs/
https://www.facebook.com/nesbulldogs/
https://www.facebook.com/nesbulldogs/


Skyward Family Access:  Please be sure to take the time to check over your Skyward Family Access account 
to make sure that all household and emergency contacts have been added.  We have found many accounts that 
only have one parent listed and no additional emergency contacts.  Visitors must be on the studentõs          
emergency contact list in order to pick students up or  come in to eat lunch with them.  If they are not, the  
office must receive an email, note, or call from the studentõs guardian giving permission for that person to do 
so.  If you have additional people that you would like to add to Skyward, please log back into your Skyward 
Family Access, click on online registration, select each student and click on òMark online registration as not 
completed and make changesó.  You can add family members by clicking c. Family Information and         
emergency contacts by clicking e. Emergency Contacts.  Please be sure to mark each tab complete and             
then submit your online registration when you are done. 

 

Skylert:  Skylert is the districtõs automated notification system that provides emergency alerts and attendance 
notifications via phone call, e-mail and/or SMS (text message). Parents/guardians have a great deal of control 
over how to receive these messages. This can be configured through your Skyward Family Access by clicking 
on the Skylert option on the left.  By default, SMS text messages will NOT be sent.  If you would like to       
receive text messages, be sure to enter your phone number under the òText Message Numbersó field and check 
the boxes of the types of text notifications you would like to receive.  Enter only numbers ð no dashes, spaces, 
parenthesis or other characters. If there is another phone number that needs to be called that doesnõt appear in 
your notification fields, you can add that to Additional Phone 1.  When multiple phones are selected, the     
system will call each phone number, starting with the Primary Phone and continues through the list up to 
three times until it receives an acknowledgement that the message has been received.  

 

Food Services:  We are no longer using MealTime.  You can now access your childõs food services account 
through Skyward Family Access.  On the Food Services tab, you can see purchase and payment history, sign 
up for email notifications on low meal balances, add money to your childõs lunch account, and apply for        
assistance for meals and textbook rental.  Pink reminder slips will no longer be sent home. 

 

MEAL PRICES 

  Student Daily Lunch  $2.25       Student Weekly Lunch        $11.25   

  Reduced Daily Lunch $.40    Reduced Weekly Lunch  $2.00 

  Extra Main Dish  $1.50    Milk     $.40 

  Breakfast Daily   $1.50  Reduced Breakfast Daily  $.30 

 

Attendance:  Please call the school at 773-7421 or email both jeggers@wanee.org and sknight@wanee.org by 
9:00 a.m. if your child is going to be absent or late due to an appointment.  Students returning to school after 
an appointment need to be signed in at the office by an adult and have a doctorõs note to be excused for the 
time they missed.   

 

Notice of Planned Absence:  If you know your child will be out of school for an extended time (i.e. vacation, 
funeral, etc.), please let the office know in advance.  There is a form to complete which will be shared with 
the classroom teacher.  Last minute notices make it difficult to plan for work to be done outside of school. 

Nappanee Elementary News & Notes 

BULLDOG BANNER 

https://skyward.iscorp.com/scripts/wsisa.dll/WService=wseduwaneein/seplog01.w
https://skyward.iscorp.com/scripts/wsisa.dll/WService=wseduwaneein/seplog01.w
mailto:jeggers@wanee.org
mailto:sknight@wanee.org
mailto:dhamsher@wanee.org


Visitor/Volunteer Background Checks:  We are continuing our partnership with Raptor Software for our 
visitor background checks.  Anyone visiting the school (beyond the office doors) will need to submit their 
state ID to be scanned for approval.  If you submitted your ID last year or at Parent Info Night, then you are 
cleared for this year.  If you still need to have your ID scanned, please stop by the office during school hours 
(7:30 a.m.-4:00 p.m.) to have this completed.  Visitors who have had their ID scanned by the office can now 
use our new Raptor kiosk in the office.  You simply need to scan the back of your ID to sign yourself in and 
then scan your sticker or ID as you leave to sign yourself out.  Volunteers and Chaperones will also need to 
complete the School Volunteer Application and the Chaperone Agreement.  You can pick up these forms in 
the office or access them by clicking on the links or visiting our website.  We appreciate your understanding 
and cooperation in helping us provide a safe environment for our students.  If you have questions, please    
contact the school office.   

 

Parent Involvement Opportunities:  Each year we are pleased to receive the support of many volunteers who 
assist in classrooms, chaperone learning trips, and help with many other activities.  Some opportunities     
available are reading to a student once a week, helping in the library, assisting with bulletin boards, and / or 
directly assisting a teacher with classroom activities.  We are also in need of adults willing to commit to   
mentoring a child once a week throughout the school year.  If you would like more information about how to 
be a classroom volunteer, mentor, or PTO member, please contact the school.   

 

PTO Fundraiser (Aug. 30 - Sept. 16):  We want to continue to build upon the success weõve had the past four 
years with our 5th annual Walk-a-Thon.  We officially kicked off this yearõs Walk-a-Thon today.  Check your 
childõs backpack for fundraiser instructions.  The collection dates are from today until September 16th and the 
Walk-a-Thon will be at NWHS on Thursday, September 19.  Our fundraisers help support student programs, 
classroom activities, and learning trips throughout the year.  Thank you in advance for your support! 

 

Picture Day:  Every student will have their picture taken on Thursday, September 5 
for the yearbook and their school ID.  If you would not like your childõs picture    
taken, please send a note to the office.  To order fall pictures, please fill out an order 
form and send in your payment prior to picture day or order online.  Extra forms are 
available in the office. 

 

Textbook Rental:  Parents, if you did not pay for your child(ren)õs textbook rental during Orientation, you 
can send payment in to the office with your child.  Please make sure your payment is marked òTextbook  
Rentaló.  You can also make TBR payments through Skyward Family Access.  All fees are due September 17th.   

 Kindergarten - 2nd Grade / $100.00          3rd - 5th Grade / $110.00             Lifeskills $95.00 

 

Medical Notes:  If your child has a fever (100 degrees or above) or is vomiting, please take extra precaution 
and keep your child at home.  School policy states òa child must be fever free (without medication) / free from 
vomiting for 24 hours before returning to school.ó 

 

United Way Gives Back to NES PTO:  We know that many of our community members give locally to  
United Way each year.   Did you know you can choose a specific recipient for your donation?  The Nappanee 
Elementary PTO operates as a non-profit organization and can receive donations directly from United Way.  
By indicating on your donation card that you would like funds to go to Nappanee Elementary PTO, you will 
be able to give locally to United Way and know that your funds are directly supporting the students at NES.   

BULLDOG BANNER 

http://www.wanee.org/Downloads/School%20Volunteer%20Application2.pdf
http://www.wanee.org/Downloads/4%20-%20Chaperone%20Agreement%20writable3.pdf
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Morning Drop -Offs/Afternoon Pick-Ups:  In order to reduce the frustration of morning drop-offs and       

afternoon pick-ups, and most importantly to ensure the safety of our students, we ask that you please follow 

the procedures that we have in place.  This video was created a couple of years ago, but explains our morning 

drop-off procedures: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FTo9ZTuYuYQ&t=65s.  (Note: Even if the orange 

cones are not out, the expectation is to still pull forward to the second crosswalk).  If other family members or 

friends drop-off and/or pick-up your child from school, please be sure to share these safety procedures with 

them. 

¶ Morning Drop-Off Procedures: 

o Cars should pull forward to the 2nd crosswalk to avoid holding up traffic waiting to turn into the school. 

o The curbside line is for dropping off only ð NO PARKING. 

o Please encourage students to be ready to exit the car when you have completely stopped. 

o Students should exit on curbside only to avoid stepping into traffic. 

o Parents choosing to enter the building or walk children to the door must park in the parking lot and escort their children 

across the designated crosswalk.  

o Our goal is to keep traffic moving so that cars are not lined up along the street. 

 

¶ End-of-Day Pick-Up Procedures: 

o Cars entering the parking lot should pull forward all the way to the end of the building. 

o Anyone entering the building or walking up to wait for children should park in the parking lot then walk up near the 

overhang to wait for your child.  Students MUST be escorted across the crosswalk. 

o Do not park in the middle or opposite side of the entrance lanes.  Students should NEVER be motioned to cross in 

front of traffic. 

o When cars in front of you exit, please continue to move forward in the line so cars on the street can enter the parking 

lot. 

o Please remind your children to enter from the curbside only.  We do not want students walking into traffic to enter a car. 

o From the time the dismissal bell rings, we can usually move the line through within 7-8 minutes. 

Please be patient and courteous by not line jumping in front of other cars who are waiting.  If we all do our part to keep 

things moving, we should have everyone in and out of the parking lot safely in a short amount of time. 

BULLDOG BANNER 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FTo9ZTuYuYQ&t=65s


NES Procedures:   

The students have 
been doing a great 
job of learning and         
following all of our 
Bulldog procedures.  
These pictures  
highlight many of 
the    opportunities         
students have to  
follow these     pro-
cedures in and 
around our school.   


